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AGENDA  
 
Meeting: Tidworth Area Board 

Place: Phoenix Hall, Netheravon, SP4 9PJ 

Date: Monday 25 November 2019 

Time: 7.00 pm 

 

 
Please direct any enquiries on this Agenda to Kevin Fielding, of Democratic Services, 

County Hall, Bythesea Road, Trowbridge, direct line 01249 706612 or email 
kevin.fielding@wiltshire.gov.uk 

 
Press enquiries to Communications on direct lines (01225) 713114/713115. 

 
This Agenda and all the documents referred to within it are available on the Council’s 

website at www.wiltshire.gov.uk 
 

 
Membership: 
 

Cllr Chris Willaims- Chairman 
Cllr Ian Blair-Pilling 
Cllr Mark Connolly 
 

 

 

 

 
 

  
 

 

http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/


 

Page 2 

 

Recording and Broadcasting Information 
 

Wiltshire Council may record this meeting for live and/or subsequent broadcast on the 

Council’s website at http://www.wiltshire.public-i.tv.  At the start of the meeting, the 

Chairman will confirm if all or part of the meeting is being recorded. The images and 

sound recordings may also be used for training purposes within the Council. 

 

By entering the meeting room you are consenting to being recorded and to the use of 

those images and recordings for broadcasting and/or training purposes. 

 

The meeting may also be recorded by the press or members of the public. 

 

Any person or organisation choosing to film, record or broadcast any meeting of the 

Council, its Cabinet or committees is responsible for any claims or other liability resulting 

from them so doing and by choosing to film, record or broadcast proceedings they 

accept that they are required to indemnify the Council, its members and officers in 

relation to any such claims or liabilities. 

 

Details of the Council’s Guidance on the Recording and Webcasting of Meetings is 
available on request. Our privacy policy can be found here . 

 
 

http://www.wiltshire.public-i.tv/
https://cms.wiltshire.gov.uk/ecCatDisplay.aspx?sch=doc&cat=14031
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AGENDA 

1   Chairman's Welcome, Announcements and Introductions (Pages 1 - 6) 

 Announcements: 
 

 We’re Targeting Fly-tippers 
 

 Warm and Safe Wiltshire – help available this winter 
 

 Wiltshire Green Pledge 
 

 Healthy Schools 
 

2   Apologies for Absence 
  

3   Declarations of Interest  

 To receive any declarations of disclosable interests or dispensations granted by 
the Standards Committee 
 

4   Police update (Pages 7 - 22) 

 Inspector Liz Coles 
 

5   Fire & Rescue update  

 Station Manager Dave Adamson 
 

6   Waste Collection Changes  

 A presentation from Tracy Carter, Interim Waste Management and Carbon 
Reduction Lead, on the changes to the Waste and Recycling Service for 2020 
 

7   Parishes and Towns updates  

 An opportunity to raise any issues that matter to your Town or Parish. 
 

 Fly tipping 
 

8   Paths For All update  

 Cllr Ian Blair-Pilling 
 
 



 

Page 4 

 

9   Community Engagement Manager Update  

 Richard Rogers – Community Engagement Manager 
 

10   TCAP Thematic Group Updates  

  Health & Wellbeing Group – Reia Jones 

 Dementia Action Alliance – Brian Pratt 

 Older Person & Carers Champion – Tony Pickernell 

 Multi Agency Forum – Richard Rogers 

 Multi Faith Group – Col Jamie Balls 

 Sports and Leisure Group - Col Jamie Balls 
 

11   Community Transport Group Update (Pages 23 - 32) 

 To note the CATG report attached to the agenda, and consider any 
recommendation arising from the last meeting held on 14 October. 
 
Cllr Mark Connolly 
 

12   Updates from the Army, NHS, TCAP and other Partners (Pages 33 - 40) 

 To receive any updates 
 

13   Grant Funding (Pages 41 - 42) 

 To consider one bid to the Youth Funding Budget for 2019/10, as detailed in the 
report attached to the agenda. 
 

 Enford & Avon Valley Youth Club – Oxenwood Trip – request for £1,010 
 

 Tidworth Area Board Schools Christmas Band Concert requesting £500 
for Two coaches from Castle Primary School Ludgershall to 
Garrison Theatre Tidworth and return. 

 

 Memory Café requesting £500 for craft equipment for activities 
 
 
Grant application packs for the Community Area Grants Scheme are available 
from the Community Area Manager or electronically online  
 

14   Date of Next Meeting  

 The next meeting of the Tidworth Area Board will be on Monday 2 March 2020  

http://services.wiltshire.gov.uk/AreaboardGrants/yp_pa_grant_detail.php?gid=754
http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/council-democracy-area-boards


Chairman’s Announcements 

 

 

Subject: New fly-tipping campaign: We’re Targeting Fly-tippers 

Web 
contact: 

peter.white@wiltshire.gov.uk  

 
Wiltshire Council has launched a new reward campaign to prevent fly-tipping in the 
county. 
 
The We're Targeting Fly-tippers (WTF) campaign aims to combat the scourge 
of fly-tipping by offering residents a reward of up to £200 in high street 
vouchers if they report information that leads to the successful prosecution of 
an offender or the payment of a Fixed Penalty Notice (FPN). 
 
If anyone has any information about fly-tipping in Wiltshire, they are requested to 
report it using the My Wiltshire app with as much information as possible. If this 
information leads to a successful prosecution or payment of a Fixed Penalty Notice, 
the person who reported it will earn a voucher of up to £200. 
 
We want residents to provide information as possible, such as where the fly-tip is, the 
registration and make or model of the vehicle they saw, plus any description or 
photographs of the alleged fly-tippers. However, it is essential that people do not 
attempt to confront anyone who is fly-tipping or put themselves in danger in 
any way. We also ask people not to try to rummage through or disturb the 
waste, as this could affect the scene and put people in danger. 
 
Fly-tipping costs Wiltshire Council more than £180,000 each year, it is unsightly and 
it is a danger to people, wildlife and the environment. 
 
In Wiltshire, most fly-tip reports are of a commercial nature, where waste is cleared 
for a fee and then dumped to avoid lawful disposal costs. Penalties for offenders 
include an unlimited fine and/or five years' imprisonment; a £50,000 fine and/or 12 
months' imprisonment; or a FPN of £400 if they are caught fly-tipping small-scale 
waste. 
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Chairman’s Announcements 

 

 

Subject: Warm and Safe Wiltshire – help available this winter 

Web 
contact: 

https://www.warmandsafewiltshire.org.uk/  

 
Warm and Safe Wiltshire is a single point of contact cold homes and energy saving advice 

service set up specifically to assist the health service in Wiltshire. The service is run by the 

Centre for Sustainable Energy (CSE), an independent charity, on behalf of Swindon Borough 

Council and Wiltshire Council. 

 

The service provides a range of support both over the phone and through home visits. The 

telephone advice line is available to all residents and provides support which includes 

information about insulation and heating, guidance on heating systems, advice on 

understanding energy bills, help with ensuring a client is on the best energy deal, signing 

residents up to the Priority Services Register and fuel debt support.  

 

Home visits are provided on a case-by-case basis and are especially useful where issues are 

challenging or difficult to discuss and support over the phone. As a guide, householders 

should have a vulnerability, such as an older occupant, low-income or health condition(s), to 

receive a home visit.  

 
Wiltshire Community Foundation administer a Surviving Winter grant of £300 per person to 

help vulnerable residents pay for winter costs. 

 

Warm and Safe and Age UK are the referral partners who can help clients complete the 

application form process and compile the necessary evidence for Wiltshire Community 

Foundation to make their decision. 

 

The grant is administered on a first-come-first-served basis and it is in two rounds this winter. 

It should be noted that funds are limited. 

 

 Round 1 opened 21 October and is open until 13 December 2019 (Please note 

Warm and Safe have allocated all grants in this round but are adding clients to 

a waiting list for round 2) 

 Round 2 opens 13 January to 20 March 2020 
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Chairman’s Announcements 

 

 

Subject: Wiltshire Green Pledge 

Web 
contact: 

http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/green-economy-climate-emergency 

 

 
Earlier this year Wiltshire Council pledged to be carbon neutral by 2030, and 
its councillors have agreed to seek to make the county of Wiltshire carbon 
neutral by 2030. 
 
To help with this, The Green Pledge has been launched which is asking 
people to commit to making small changes that can have a big positive impact 
on the environment. 
 
Such pledges could include: 

 Leave the car at home and walk more 

 Take shorter showers and turn off taps when brushing teeth 

 Use a reusable cup 

 Turn off lights when not using them 

 
We want everyone to have a think about the changes they can make, starting 
today.  
 
People should visit http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/green-economy-climate-
emergency to make a pledge – it only takes a couple of minutes.  
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WILTSHIRE POLICE 

For Public Use 

CPT Area Briefing 
Wiltshire South East Community Policing 

 

PERFORMANCE 

 

 

Wiltshire South and South East CPTs - crime and incident demand for the 12 months to September 2019 
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 Force-wide  
 

 Wiltshire Police has had an increase in the volume of recorded crime by 1% in the 12 months to 

September 19 and continues to have one of the lowest crime rates in the country.  

 

 Our service delivery remains consistently good. 

 

 In September, we received 8,312 999 calls which we answered within 6 seconds on average and 

12,474 CRIB calls which we answered within 2 minutes 08 seconds on average. 

  

 In September, we also attended 1,344 emergency incidents within 17 minutes and 00 seconds on 

average.  

 

 Wiltshire Police has seen a 17% reduction in vehicle crime and 21 per cent in residential burglaries 

in the 12 months to September 2019. 

 

 The Crime Survey of England & Wales recently ranked Wiltshire as one of the top forces (78.3%) 

nationally for public confidence. It covers the 12 months to March 2019. 

The publication can be found here: WWW.CRIMESURVEY.CO.UK 

 

For more information on Wiltshire Police’s performance please visit: 

 

PCC’s Website - https://www.wiltshire-pcc.gov.uk/article/1847/Performance 

HMICFRS Website - https://www.justiceinspectorates.gov.uk/hmicfrs/police-forces/wiltshire/ 

Police.uk - https://www.police.uk/wiltshire 
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 Area specific 
 

 
Wiltshire South/ South East CPT Demand Overview – 12 months to September 2019 

 

Recently closed down priorities 

 

54190057957 

On 9th July we commenced additional patrols to address parking issues across the Archers 

Gate/Kingsgate Estates. In particular around Amesbury Archer School. Words of advice have been 

given and will continue across the estates. The local officers were present on the first day of term. The 

patrol closed down on 28th September. 31 patrols were actioned. The situation will be closely 

monitored by the local officers. 

54190076966 

Following complaints of ASB at the new Great Amber Play Park, we started a patrol on 5th August. 
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Thank fully the local issues around the park were resolved. In total 61 patrols were actioned and the 

patrol closed on 6th September. Local officers will continue to monitor the area.  

 

54190092526 

On 18th September we commenced patrols in Romsey Road, Amesbury. Due to complaints from the 

local residents of littering, vehicles causing issues and possible drug taking. 2 cannabis street warnings 

have been issued, along with 2 warning letters to the occupants of the vehicles in relation to driving 

manner and nuisance being caused. The patrol closed down on 17th October with 56 patrols 

 

Current priorities being actioned: 

 

54190054752 

 

Supporting CSW continues to be a focus for the South-East Hub. 
 

54190093429 

 

On 15th August we commenced additional patrols in the Recreation Ground, Ludgershall. 

Due to complaints of drug use and littering. To date 50 patrols have taken place. 
 

54190092200 

 

Patrols commenced again on 17th September in the Drummer Lane area due to further 

complaints of anti-social behaviour. To date 95 patrols have been actioned. 
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HIGH LEVEL CPT UPDATES:  
 
My Deputy Lucy and I have now seen out our first summer period at Amesbury. This was a great 

success for us with building strong working relationships with our communities and partner agencies. 

  

One of the highlights over the summer periods was our improvements surrounding our military liaison. 

We appreciated that the relationship needed to be strengthened and we are glad to report that our 

RMP colleagues regularly now attend our police briefings and assist us over the weekends. They are 

also now conducting joint patrols with us over the pay day weekends to ensure we have the 

appropriate people on the ground to deal with any issues that may arise in the town centre.  

 

Garrison Commanders Jamie Balls and Nick Turner have now increased their community partnership 

meeting to include once a month meeting at The Beeches in Bulford on the last Monday of every 

month at 1400. This is in addition to the one run at Tidworth that runs on the same day between 10am 

and 1130.  

 

Coming up we have the Wiltshire Police drink drive campaign, this runs from 1 December – 1st 

January to cover the seasonal period. We have been in discussions with the military and have 

decided to run joint operations with the RMP to target and deter any drink drivers. The first of these 

operations will commence on the weekend of 25th October.  

 

We continue to have reports of speeding traffic in the Collingbourne Kingston area. Last week, 16th 

October PC Webster and PCSO Sam Flippance conducted a speeding operation in this area. This is 

a 30 MPH speed limit, in total NINE drivers were given suitable words of advice and ONE driver was 

reported for exceeding the 30 MPH speed limit due to doing a speed of 42 MPH. More of these 

speed checks will be conducted over the coming weeks in other areas across South East.  

 

In September Amesbury Community Policing Team took part in a county wide and national knife 

crime awareness campaign - Op Sceptre. 

 

This is a knife crime prevention initiative which brought together police forces, local authorities and 

education establishments among other agencies to tackle knife crime. 

Our most important audiences are our children and young adults, and we must find ways to raise 

awareness of the dangers of carrying a knife or owning an illegal weapon. 

 

Fortunately in Amesbury, Tidworth, Ludgershall and Wiltshire as a whole, very few choose to leave the 

house with a knife or blade, and the reality is that those who do are more likely to be involved in a 

violent act or be injured. 

 

As part of this awareness campaign we took one of our crime prevention tools, a Knife Arch (similar 

to an airport security arch) to local schools and talked to the students about the dangers of carrying 

knives. 
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No knives were found and the Knife Arch was only present for approximately an hour. Stonehenge 

School and Wellington Academy. 

 

There is not a knife crime problem at any of our local schools but education is key, and we need to 

be passing this on to our children that it's never OK to carry a knife. 

 

Finally, we are very grateful to the schools which helped support our campaign. 

 

 

On 27th September we arranged a coffee morning that was held with Dorset Fire and rescue held at 

Amesbury Fire Station….. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We continue to have reports from our rural farming community regarding hare coursing and 

poaching. Amesbury officers joined with Salisbury officers on Saturday 19th October and conducted 

an operation to focus on this. This was a great success and led to the arrest of 5 persons on suspicion 

of poaching offences and have been released from custody pending further investigation. We will 

continue to work closely with out farming communities and will be conducting more of these joint 

operations over the coming months and are pleased to report that on 28th October we have a new 

PCSO joining our team. Michael Farebrother joins us fresh from training, he will be tutored for 8 weeks 

before taken on joint responsibility with Tina Roylance for Amesbury rural patch.   
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September and October in pictures……. 

 

Community Co-ordinator PC Juliet Cox attracting the crowds for the coffee morning with Lance 

Corporal Jordan Matthews from RMP.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pupils from Amesbury Primary School and smiley faces nursey enjoying the tour of the police cars at 

the coffee morning with PC Lucy Wileman and Corporal Ian Davies from RMP….. 
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The whole team after a successful morning including the local fire service, our crime prevention team 

and police volunteers….. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

U 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Op Sceptre run at Wellington Academy and Stonehenge School… 

 

 

PCSO Sam Flippance and PC Luke Hosken with Head teacher Simon Roper at Stonehenge school. 

 

 

 

 

 

R CPT – Wiltshire South East
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PC Juliet Cox, PC Lucy Wileman and PCSO Amy Jones with head Ann Keane-maher teacher of 

Wellington acdamey 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are looking forward to our first seasonal period on the patch and please keep a look out for all of 

the team out on partol. 

 

Liz and Lucy 

 

 

       

Inspector Liz Coles  Sergeant Lucy Thorne 
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Community Co-ordinators: 

     

PC Lucy Wileman (Amesbury and Tidworth) PC Juliet Cox (Amesbury) 

 

PCSO’s  

Mark Douse & Sam Flippance - Amesbury Town 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jon Akehurst & Amy Jones – Ludgershall and Ludgershall Rural 
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Pippa Brewer – Durrington/Bulford/Larkhill & Figheldean 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Dan Catterick – Tidworth & Perham Down 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PCSO Tina Roylance- Amesbury rural…coming soon to join the patch is Michael Farebrother 
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Up and coming meetings and consultations 

 

 

Consultations and up and coming meeting.  

 

 

23rd October – Netheravon Coffee Morning – Pcso Jon Akehurst attending 

15th November – Evergreen Café – Pcso Douse attending 

2nd December – Amesbury Residents Committee – Insp Coles & Pc Wileman attending 

 

Ludgershall & Tidworth NTG –   Venue to be confirmed – 28th November 10.00 hours 

Amesbury/Durrington/Bulford/Figheldean NTG – Amesbury Police Station – 2nd December 18.30 hours 

Amesbury Rural NTG – Amesbury Police Station - To be agreed 
 

 

 

You can find out more about Wiltshire South East CPT, including news stories and contacts for local 

officers, on our website: https://www.wiltshire.police.uk/WiltshireSouthEast 
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LOCAL PRIORITIES 

 

PRIORITIES FOR WILTSHIRE SOUTH EAST CPT UPDATE 

Priority 1:  

Speeding South East CPT-  

 

Set date: End November 2019 

Local’s officers continue to engage with 

community speed watch and have 

planned speeding operations across the 

hub over the next month. 

Priority 2:  

Rural Crime   

Set end date: End December 2019 

Continue to strengthen our relationship 

and response to incidents of rural crime 

by conducting further targeted patrols 

across our area.  

Priority 3:  

Visibility-  

Set end date: End of December 2019 

 

Pulse patrols which focuses on any 

increase or potential increase in crime. 

Pulse patrols involves several officers all 

on foot patrol in particular areas. Over 

the seasonal period this will focus on 

purse thefts, unattended homes during 

the seasonal period and a potential 

increase in night time economy with an 

increase in functions.  

Priority 4: 

Drink Driving- Set end date: 1st January 2019 

From 1st December- 1st January Wiltshire 

police run a drink drive campaign over 

the seasonal period. South East CPT are 

commencing these patrols early and 

have planned joint operations with the 

royal military police starting at the end of 

October.  
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HIGH LEVEL PCC UPDATES   

 Recruitment - Police officer recruitment continues with more than 500 applications 

received so far since the campaign launched on 23 September. Wiltshire Police is 

accepting applications until Sunday 13 October.  

 Community work - In September PCC Angus Macpherson awarded a total of £22,500 

from the Police Property Act to projects across the county which make a difference in 

their communities. Beneficiaries include a drop-in service for homeless people, a 12-

week personal development course for unemployed young people and a pilot 

project using photography to engage with young people at risk of offending or 

exploitation. Full details are available on our website.  

 Herbert Protocol – The PCC was proud to join Wiltshire Police, Swindon Borough 

Council, healthcare partners, Swindon Carers Centre and the Alzheimer’s Society at 

the launch of the Herbert Protocol last month. It comprises of a document in which 

carers, family and friends of vulnerable adults can fill out key details about the 

individual as a pre-emptive measure in case they later go missing. This will enable the 

police to start their initial enquiries sooner with the aim of finding the missing person 

safe and well.  

 

HIGH LEVEL FORCE UPDATES 

 County Lines – The issue of gangs transporting Class A drugs from major cities such as 

London and Manchester into rural counties, is one which is attracting significant media 

attention. Here in Wiltshire we are raising awareness of the problem, and specifically 

the impact these crimes have on the wider community, as they are often linked to 

modern slavery and organised crime, with children and vulnerable adults being 

exploited. Please look out for local media coverage, or go to our website for more 

information. 

 Domestic abuse – This month we are highlighting the work Wiltshire Police is doing to 

tackle domestic abuse, including educating the public about the support that is 

available for victims. This campaign will include a young mother, who has been the 

victim of domestic violence, speaking out about her story in the hope that she can 

encourage other victims to come forward and get support. 

 Rural crime - During the beginning of October we are taking part in a national week 

of action targeting rural crime. Our work will include providing crime prevention 

advice and encouraging residents to report all incidents to the police, as well as 

having our Community Policing Teams and the Rural Crime Team out and about 

engaging with our rural communities. 
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GET INVOLVED 
 

 You can keep up to date with the latest 

news in your area by signing up to our 

Community Messaging service – 

www.wiltsmessaging.co.uk 

 

 You can follow your CPT on social media 

https://www.wiltshire.police.uk/Followus 

 

 More information on your CPT area can 

be found here: www.wiltshire.police.uk  

and here www.wiltshire-pcc.gov.uk  

  

 

 

 

  

 FEEDBACK/ACTIONS TAKEN 
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DORSET & WILTSHIRE FIRE & RESCUE SERVICE 

WILTSHIRE AREA BOARD REPORT 

 

Community Safety Plan 

DWFRS Community Safety Plan can be found on the DWFRS website; 

http://www.dwfire.org.uk/community-safety-plan/ 

 

Prevention 

We are committed to making a real difference to the lives of people in Dorset and Wiltshire. Our 

aim is to reduce the level of risk and harm to our communities from fire, targeting those most at 

risk. We do this primarily through our Safe and Well visits. 

 

A Safe and Well visit is FREE and normally lasts about one hour covering topics such as: 
 

 Using electricity safely 

 Cooking safely 

 Making an escape plan 

 What to do if there is a fire 

 Keeping children safe 

 Good practice – night time routine and other points relevant to you 

 Identifying and discussing any further support the occupier may need  

 

Are you or anyone you know:- 

 Over the age of 65? 

 Need a smoke detector? 

 Have a long-term health condition? 

 Suffer from poor hearing or sight loss? 

 Would you struggle to escape in the event of a fire? 

If you can answer yes to more than one of these questions, then please call us on  

0800 038 2323 or visit https://www.dwfire.org.uk/safety/safe-and-well-visits/ 
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Protection 

On-going interaction by Protection Team members with Local Authorities, Private landlords and 

tenants regarding fire safety-related matters: external cladding systems; fire detection and 

warning systems; fire resisting doors (& self-closers); combustibility/fire resistance of 

construction materials; commercial and residential sprinklers systems and water-mist 

suppression systems 

General Enquiries 

If you have a general fire safety enquiry regarding commercial property, please 

email fire.safety@dwfire.org.uk and the Fire Safety Team will respond in office hours.  

Fire Safety Complaint 
If you wish to tell us about fire safety risks in commercial premises, such as locked or blocked 
fire exits, you have three options: 

 You can email the fire safety department at enforcement@dwfire.org.uk 
 Call 01722 69 1717 during office hours (9am-5pm). 
 Call our Service Control Centre on 0306 799 0019 out of office hours (5pm-9am) 

 

On Call Recruitment 

Have you always wondered if you could join the fire service, but haven’t had the opportunity to 
find out more? Have you found yourself seeking your next challenge, keen to give back to the 
local community or wanting to learn new skills including leadership and teamwork? Then 
becoming an on-call firefighter is for you. 
 
As a paid position, on-call firefighters commit anywhere between 40 to 120 hours per week, during 
which time they must be able to respond to the station immediately. 
 
Many have ‘normal’ jobs during the day, then upon their return home make themselves available 
overnight or during the weekends. Some of our crew respond from their workplaces during the 
day, and we are very grateful to their employers for releasing them to perform their vital duties. 
 
Anyone over 18 years old can apply (although you can also apply once you are 17½) you must 
be able to respond and attend the fire station within 5-8 minutes, you have a good standard of 
physical fitness (i.e. you are generally active), and you must have the right to work in the UK.  
 
Further information on becoming an On Call Firefighter can be found at 
www.dwfire.org.uk/working-for-us/on-call-firefighters/ or should you have any questions, you can 
call 01722 691444. 
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Recent News & Events 

Christmas Safety 

Don’t let Christmas be ruined! 

Christmas is a time of fun and frivolity – but it’s also a time of 

year when the risk of fire is far greater.  To see how quickly a tree can catch fire and for 12 top 

tips for ho-ho-home safety, please visit https://www.dwfire.org.uk/safety/safety-at-

home/christmas-safety/. 

 

New sponsor for Biker Down Wiltshire 

Work is underway to develop a Biker Down scheme across Wiltshire, after 
sponsorship for the coming year was secured. 

Biker Down is a national road safety initiative targeted at motorcyclists, originally 
conceived and started by Kent Fire & Rescue Service, and it has recently launched 
locally. 

Dorset & Wiltshire Fire and Rescue Service has piloted the scheme with the help of Wiltshire Air 
Ambulance, but the support now provided by AJN Steelstock means the three-part programme 
can be delivered in multiple locations. 

For further information about Biker Down Wiltshire, 
visit www.facebook.com/bikerdownwiltshire 

 

Christmas Day help needed 

A call is being put out for people to help manage the volunteers who form such an important 
part of the annual Christmas Day lunch held in Trowbridge. The event has grown substantially 
since it was started at Trowbridge fire station, and it is now hosted at County Hall in the town. 
CM Kate Dewey, who works in Fire Control, has been the organisational lynchpin for several 
years but juggling the logistics, guests and volunteers as part of the charity Company for 
Christmas is now too much work. Anyone who would like to offer their help would need to be at 
County Hall on Christmas Day and, ideally, have availability in the days beforehand to help with 
setting up the venue. If you would like to get involved, please drop Kate an email as soon as 
possible or give her a call on 07855 746121. 
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Demand 

Total Fire Calls for Ludgershall Fire Station for period 01/09 to 31/10: -  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Local Incidents of Note 

12th September – Firefighters at development school practicing RTC skills. 

 

 

Category Total Incidents 

No. of False Alarms 8 

No. of Fires 5 

No. of Road Traffic Collisions and other Emergencies 5 

Total 18 
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25th September – Facebook Live! 

 

26th September – Two of our newest recruits pass Breathing Apparatus 
course. 
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3rd October – Make Pumps 8, Tidworth.  

Dave Adamson 
Station Manager  

Email: dave.adamson@dwfire.org.uk  
Tel: 07734483892 
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COMMUNITY AREA TRANSPORT GROUP ACTION / NOTES LOG 
 

 Item Update Actions and recommendations Who 

1. Attendees and apologies 

 Present: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Chair:  Cllr Mark Connolly (MC) Wiltshire Councillor,  Cllr Ian 
Blair-Pilling (I B-P) Wiltshire Councillor, Gareth Rogers (GR) 
Wiltshire Council, Andy Cole (AC) Wiltshire Council,  David 
Dennis (DD) Collingbourne Ducis PC, Rob Coulthard (RC) 
Collingbourne Kingston PC, Dennis Bottomley (DB) Chair 
Everleigh PC,  Simon Wormersley (SW) Fosbury, Richard 
Roberts (RR) Enford PC, Lt Col Nick Turner (NT) TNB 
Garrison, and Neil Walters (NW) Army Basing Programme. 
 
Apologies:   Humph Jones (HJ) Tidworth Town Council,  Peter 
Knowlson (PK) Collingbourne Ducis PC, Chris Williams (CW) 
Wiltshire Councillor and Richard Rogers (RR) Community 
Engagement Manager. 
 
 

  

2. Notes of last meeting 

  Minutes of the 16 July 19 minutes had been circulated 
previously and were noted.  
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COMMUNITY AREA TRANSPORT GROUP ACTION / NOTES LOG 
 

3. Financial Position 

 

 
 
 
 
 

The Group noted the financial position that with all known 
outgoings and contribution from Parishes, there was £9125.70 
in the budget.  However, the Collingbourne Ducis contribution 
for the virtual footpath should reduce to £759 due to the lower 
cost of the scheme than projected.   
 

  

4. Top 5 Priority Schemes 

a)   
Priority No.01 
 
Issue 6162 
A338 Collingbourne 
Kingston – Junction to 
Brunton  

Roundabout outside St Marys Church Collingbourne Kingston. 
We would like the roundabout to be re-mapped so that traffic 
moving north is obliged to respect the roundabout rather than 
ignore it as is currently too often the case 

Works has been completed. 
 
 

Close & Remove Issue  

b)   
Priority No.02 
 
Issue 6070 
Everleigh, Marlborough 
Road 
Speeding Concerns  
 

The traffic travels to fast through this village. My cottage is on a 
corner and every day I reverse out I’m met my speeding cars 
appearing suddenly around the corner. At 50 Mph the breaking 
distance is 175 feet. This does not leave enough space for me 
to manoeuvre safely especially as I’m reversing into traffic. 
Many of these cars are travelling well more than 50mph 

MC stated that he had written to Everleigh PC and the Area 
Board had confirmed that a 25% contribution for the scheme 
would be required.  Costs to implement are circa £4,000 to 
£5,000.   
 
DB stated that Everleigh PC would meet the week before 
the next CATG and would confirm then if it would fund the 
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COMMUNITY AREA TRANSPORT GROUP ACTION / NOTES LOG 
 

scheme.  If it does, and CATG support the scheme, GR 
confirmed that the work would be completed by the end of 
summer 2020 if no objections received.    
 
DB asked some questions on behalf of residents including a 
breakdown of the implementation costs. 

c)   
Priority No.03 

 
Issue 6832 
 
Fair Mile, Collingbourne 
Kingston 
 
Request for Deer Warning sign 

I hit a deer at dusk yesterday on the Wexcombe road on the 
Fairmile. There are many deer there and I was therefore doing 
about 35 miles ph. I love deer. Fortunately, it did not write off 
the car, but I did not kill it outright and had to wait with a 
passer-by till his friend came with a gun. PLEASE CAN WE 
HAVE DEER WARNING SIGNS ON THE FAIR MILE. 

Works Complete 

 
Close and Remove issue 

 

 

 

 

 

 

d)  
Priority No.04 
 
Issue 6975 
Collingbourne Ducis 
Virtual Footpath 
 

Assessment on suitability has been completed (see 
attached document). Cost to deliver scheme confirmed as 
£3,035.58 
 
Order in with WC contractor but implementation may be 
delayed until early next year if weather does not permit the 
works to be undertaken. 
 

 

 

 

 

e)  Priority No.05 
 
 

 

 

  

f)  Priority No 06 
 
 

   

g)  Priority No 07 
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5. Other Priority schemes 

a)  

 

  
 
 

 

6. Open / Other Issues 

a) 

Ref 15-19-1 
 
A338 Tidworth Riverbourne 
Field Roundabout 
 
Safety Concerns 
 

There have been a few accidents on this roundabout.  The 
most recent only a few days ago.  The approach from the 
North is a very straight road and traffic approaches too 
fast.  The accidents are I believe from driver error (driving too 
fast and losing control at the roundabout).  I believe measures 
such as additional signage, road markings and rumble strips 
may be required on the approaches to the roundabout from the 
North.  

Also, barriers on the footpath on the Southern section of the 
roundabout heading Southwards may be required to protect 
pedestrians.  In the most recent accident, any pedestrians at 
this location could have been killed or seriously injured as the 
car overturned and travelled down the path and road. 

The link road is now open, but a review will need to wait until 
the weight restrictions in Tidworth, Ludgershall and 
Collingbourne Ducis are operational.  GR advised that 
enforcement is a police matter, but Trading Standards work 
with Wiltshire Police via Lorry Watch.  PCs can contact lorry 
operators if lorries are breaking the weight restrictions too. 

GR to review the site when the 
link road is opened. 

GR 

7. New Issues 
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a) 

Ref 15-19-2 
 
Fosbury 
 
Request for Speed Limit 
 

Speed of traffic through village (Fosbury) and road to 
Oxenwood. Would like to speed restrictions in the village and 
up to Oxenwood. Suggest a 30mph through the village & 
40mph to Oxenwood. 

As this matter straddles both this CATG and Pewsey CATG 
area, SW would contact Oxenwood PC and IB-P would contact 
the Chair of Fosbury Parish meeting.  As Oxenwood was the 
larger of the two communities, it was suggested that Pewsey 
CATG should lead with contributions from Tidworth CATG and 
the two Parishes (though Fosbury does not have a PC, a 
Parish meeting could be called, and a precept raised). 

 SW and 
IB-P 

  

   

  

   

8. Other items 

a)   

 

 

  
 
 
 
 

 

9. AOB 
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a) Tidworth Area Cycle Network 

Tidworth and 
Ludgershall Cycle Network.pdf

 
 
MA to update the map to take into account improvements since 

2013.  Group to consider future improvements required.  

 

At present, resources are unavailable to undertake upgrading 

of map/plan.   

 

 
 
 
 
 
MA 

b) Toucan Crossing, Tidworth 

MC reported that he had received a reply from WC about the 

issue HJ had previously raised concerning the poor design of 

the Toucan crossing outside the Tidworth Post where huge 

puddles of water accumulates at the crossing preventing 

people from using it.  MC read the reply and stated he would 

forward it with the minutes.  

 

 

c) 
Parking at Dog and Gun pub, 
Netheravon  

AC confirmed that flower tubs on the verge next to the Dog and 

Gun pub, Netheravon as long as they do not affect visibility.  A 

site meeting may be required. 

 

 
 

d) 
Army Basing Road 
Infrastructure Update 

NW gave an update on Army Basing highway works.  The 

A338 Ram junction, Tidworth works commenced on 7 Oct and 

will run until Feb 20.   

 

Off-site works for the roundabout at the A338/St Andrews 

Road/Ordnance Road roundabout in Tidworth have 

commenced and will run for six weeks.  The on-highway works 

will commence once the Station Road crossroads works are 

complete.  This will commence Feb/Mar 20 and run until Jul 20.  

Four trees will need to be felled as part of these works.  The St 

Andrews Road/Ordnance Road works will be complete Oct/Nov 

20. 
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Tidworth Community Area Transport Group  

 

 

The A303 junction improvement near Cholderton will now not 

commence until the New Year and will run for seven weeks.  

They will be night time works between 7PM and 7AM. 

 

 
Speed limit request, 
Wellington Academy 

MC reported that both Tidworth and Ludgershall PCs had 

requested a reduction in the speed limit outside of the 

Wellington Academy to 30 mph.  Previous attempts had been 

unsuccessful, but the Councils believe that now the married 

quarters have been completed nearby, the situation had 

changed.  GR confirmed that as none of the properties front 

onto the A3026, the area still does not meet the criteria for a 

30-mph speed limit.  Whilst the Group sympathised with the 

request, it reluctantly agreed not to spend its limited resources 

on a request that had no chance of success.       

 

 

 20 mph request, Enford GR to visit the site before any request is formally submitted.  
GR 

 
Speed Indicator Devices 
(SIDs) 

DB asked about the policy for SIDs.  AC gave him the new 

guidance issued for PCs by WC but stated that CATG cannot 

fund them, but the Area Board may be able to assist.  DD 

stated that SIDs can be purchased for around £700-800.  

Collingbourne Ducis were purchasing several brackets to fix on 

posts so that their SID can be moved from one location to 

another easily.  

 

 

10. Date of Next Meeting: 13th January 2020 
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Highways Officer – Gareth Rogers 
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Tidworth CATG
FINANCIAL SUMMARY 

BUDGET 2019-20
CATG ALLOCATION 2019-20 £11,757.00

2018-19 underspend £23,294.00

Contributions
Netheravon PC £3,000.00 Invoice Raised
Tidworth TC £7,500.00 Invoice Raised
Collingbourne Kingston PC £1,350.00 Invoice Raised
Collingbourne Kingston PC £4,380.00 Mini R/Bout
Collingbourne Ducis Gateway £4,000.00 Invoice Raised
Everleigh Parish Council £625.00 Invoice Raised
Collingbourne Kingston PC £100.00 Deer Warning Signs
Collingbourne Ducis PC £875.00 On Carriageway Footway

Total Budget £56,881.00

Actual 
Netheravon Village Gates & Signs £7,970.64
Collingbourne Kingston Gateway £5,116.87
Collingbourne Ducis Gateway £13,852.61
Tidworth - Riverbourne Fields Footway £7,500.00
Everleigh Speed Limit Review £2,500.00
Collingbourne Kingston Mini R/Bout £7,380.00
Fair Mile Deer Warning Signs £400.00

 Commitments 2019-20

C Ducis On Carriageway Footway £3,035.58 TBA
xxx £0.00 TBA
xxx £0.00 TBA

Total commitment £47,755.70

Remaining Budget £9,125.30 Underspend
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November 2019 

The right healthcare, for you, with you, near you 
 
NHS Wiltshire Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) is responsible for commissioning a broad range 
of healthcare for the population of Wiltshire. We are led by experienced local GPs drawn from across 
the county, who provide clear clinical leadership to the big decisions affecting the future of healthcare 
provision in Wiltshire, carefully tailored to meet the differing needs of people locally. 

Our vision is to ensure the provision of a health service which is high quality, effective, clinically-led 
and local. We are committed to delivering healthcare that meets the needs of Wiltshire people, to 
consult and engage with our population to enable them to be involved in decisions made about 
health services and to deliver those services to people in their own homes or as close to home as 
possible. 

 

 

Three CCGs to merge 

Over September and October we've been progressing the proposal to merge with Bath and North 
East Somerset, and Swindon CCGs. 

In September, the GPs in the region voted in favour of the merger proposal. Following this the 
Governing Bodies of the three CCGs agreed to submit an application to merge to NHS England and 
Improvement. This application was made with a proposed merge date of 1 April 2020. 

We are pleased to say that NHS England and Improvement have approved our application and we 
will become BSW CCG in April next year. 

We will continue to provide you with updates over the coming months.

 

New Chief Operating Officer for Wiltshire 
 
Earlier in the year we started building one management structure for the three CCGs to take us into 

the possible merger and a lot of those roles are now in place, with some vacancies still to be filled. 

In the new structure, each of the three CCGs has a Chief Operating Officer role. Ted Wilson, Director 

of Community Services and Joint Commissioning, has been appointed as Acting Chief Operating 

Officer for Wiltshire. Recruitment is ongoing to find a permanent appointee. 

The Chief Operating Officer for Bath and North East Somerset CCG is Corinne Edwards and 

Swindon CCG are also currently recruiting for their COO.  

 

News  
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Our Health Our Future – the results  
 
Earlier in the year we asked the people of Bath and North 

East Somerset, Swindon and Wiltshire to help us shape the 

future of local health and care services.  

 

More than 2000 people took part in Our Health Our Future by completing a survey and talking to us 

at events and on the streets. 

 

People taking part in the survey said they would like to be given the opportunities, advice and 

information they need to live healthier lifestyles and be more aware of symptoms of diseases such as 

diabetes and high blood pressure so they could seek help earlier. 

 

They said it should be easier to see staff at surgeries and waiting times for appointments and 

operations in hospitals should be reduced. 

 

Lots of respondents also said they didn’t always feel listened to or taken seriously by the health and 

care professionals they saw. Younger respondents said they would value better access to mental 

health services and support. 

 

The survey results, alongside separate findings collected by independent health champion 

Healthwatch, will now be used by health and care leaders as they develop plans for how services 

across the area will be organised over the next five years. 

 

The Our Health Our Future website has the full results – www.ourhealthourfuture.org. 

 

Governing Body meeting 

Our next Governing Body meeting will be BaNES, Swindon and Wiltshire (BSW) Governing Bodies in 

common meeting on Wednesday 13 November 2019 at 5.00pm at Cumberwell Park, Bradford on 

Avon, Wiltshire, BA15 2PQ. 

You can read the papers from previous meetings on our website 

www.wiltshireccg.nhs.uk/governance/governing-body-meetings-in-public  

 

News archive 

Read more news from Wiltshire CCG in our news archive – www.wiltshireccg.nhs.uk/news/news-

archive. 

 
Keep up to date with news and information from Wiltshire CCG on social media.  

 

 

NHS Wiltshire CCG 

Back to top 

 

      @NHSWiltshireCCG 
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Area Board Update  

November 2019  

01225 434218   info@healthwatchwiltshire.co.uk   healthwatchwiltshire.co.uk 

We've launched a survey to ask military families how they access GP surgeries, dental care, 
mental health, social care and other services.  

This summer, as part of the Army Basing Programme, 4,000 service personnel and their  
families relocated to Wiltshire from Germany, and we want to find out about how easy it 
has been for them to find new services and the continuity of care they have received after 
they have been transferred. 

We're also keen to know how health services in Wiltshire compare to where they lived      
before.  

 

To find out more or complete the survey please visit: https://
www.healthwatchwiltshire.co.uk/military-families-project  

 

The survey will be running until the end of December when all the findings will be  analysed 
and shared in a report.  

 

Military families’ experience of Health and Social Care Transition 
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Lovell Area Board Partner Update 
 
Lovell are pleased to report progress continues at a pace across the Salisbury Plain 
Training Area Service Family Accommodation Project.  The Bulford and Ludgershall 
SFA estates were completed during this past summer. The Bulford SFA entrance at 
Double Hedges is now open and we are currently completing the landscaping works 
at this entrance.  The Plumer Estate is now home for more than 150 Service 
families.  At the Ludgershall site, the construction compound is now fully cleared and 
we anticipate the completion of landscaping works in the coming months. The 
Corunna Estate is now a thriving part of the Ludgershall community with a vast 
number of new residents.  The Larkhill SFA site construction continues with delivery 
of circa 14-15 homes per week to our client, the DIO. As of November 12, 2019, we 
have delivered 182 Service Family Homes at Larkhill and we are happy to confirm 
that the project continues to progress ahead of our target programme.  
 
Further to the recent Tidworth Area Board Community Awards, we were delighted to 
be invited to receive, alongside the LGWCG, the local community award for the 
renovation of the Ludgershall Centenary Garden. We were pleased to assist in this 
community endeavour and remain very proud of the garden and that Lovell have 
been able to contribute towards this legacy for the local community. 
 
 

Nicola Schneider  

Community Relations Manager   
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Update for Tidworth Area Board 
 

 

 

Name of Parish/Town 
Council 
 

Enford Parish Council 

Date of Area Board Meeting 
 

25 November 2019 

 

 

Headlines/Key successes 
 

 

  

 

 

  
 

 

  

 

 
Projects /ongoing concerns 
 

 

 Traffic on A345 – lorries too wide/heavy causing erosion of verges. 

 

 

 Speeding on C32 and A345 

 

 

 Flooding in Longstreet – mainly surface water and winterbournes 

 

 
Forthcoming events/Diary dates 
 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

  

 
 
Signed: E Harrison – Clerk, Enford Parish Council 

Date:    14th November 2019 
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Update for Tidworth Area Board 
 

 

 

Name of Parish/Town 
Council 
 

Everleigh Parish Council 

Date of Area Board Meeting 
 

25 November 2019 

 

 

Headlines/Key successes 
 

 

 A Harvest Festival service took place in St Peter’s Church on Saturday 5th October. The 

Church was decorated extremely well by the Ladies of Everleigh, who arranged stunning 

flowers. Our vicar, Jo Reid, conducted an excellent service. The children gave a great 

rendition of the Harvest Thanksgiving and hymns were heartily sung. Harvest gifts were 

gratefully received and donated to the West House Farm Residential Care Home in 

Collingbourne Ducis.   

 

 
Projects  
 

 
 

 The village now has a new defibrillator, located by the noticeboard at the junction of the 

A342/The Street. We are most grateful to the Tidworth Area Board for a community 

grant of £462-50 to cover half the cost of purchasing this important equipment; the 

Parish Council provided matched funding 

 

 
Forthcoming events/Diary dates 
 

 

 Our final event of the year, a Christmas Carol Service, will take place at St Peter’s 

Church on Saturday 7th December at 5pm. This is a good opportunity for the village to 

get together at this festive time of the year, to hear the Christmas story and to sing 

traditional carols.  We will also be laying on mulled wine and mince pies after the 

Service.   

 
 
Signed: DENIS BOTTOMLEY  
             Chairman, Everleigh Parish Council 
 

Date:    7th November 2019 
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Purpose of the report: 
To ask Councillors to consider the following applications seeking funding from the 
Tidworth Area Board.  

Application 
Grant 
Amount 

 

Applicant: Enfold and Avon Valley Youth 
Club 
Project Title: Oxenwood Visit June 2020 

£1010.00  

Total grant amount requested at this 
meeting 

£1010  

2. Main Considerations 
 
Councillors will need to be satisfied that grants awarded in the 2019/20 year are 
made to projects that can realistically proceed within a year of the award being 
made.  
 
Area Boards have authority to approve Area Grants under powers delegated to them 
by the Cabinet member for Communities, Campuses, Area Boards, Leisure, 
Libraries and Flooding. Under the Scheme of Delegation Area Boards must adhere 
to the Area Board Grants Guidance 2019/2020. 
 
 
Community Youth Grants will contribute to the continuance and/or improvement of 
cultural, social and community activity and wellbeing in the community area, the 
extent and specifics of which will be dependent upon the individual project.  
 
Community Youth Grants give all local community and voluntary groups, Town and 
Parish Councils an equal opportunity to receive funding towards community-based 
projects and schemes.  
 
3. The applications  

Applicant:  
Enfold and Avon Valley Youth Club 
Project Title: Oxenwood Visit June 2020 

Amount 
Requested 
from Area 
Board: 
£1010.00 

 

This application meets grant criteria 2019/20. 
 
Project Summary:In September 2019 Enford and Avon Valley Youth Club 
set up a new group for secondary age young people. We recognised the 

Report to Tidworth 

Date of Meeting 25/11/2019 

Title of Report Community Youth Grants 
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need to provide a safe place for older children to meet and to communicate 
with their peers rather than roaming the streets. The intention was to 
provide an environment that was welcoming unobtrusive and self-
regulating. Currently the club has 17 members 15 of whom are regular 
attendees. It is the intention of the club to enable the 15 members of the 
senior group to visit Oxenwood in June 2020. 
 
Community Engagement Managers Comments 

The group are providing more than 50% of the costs mainly through fund 
raising 

The application meets the grants criteria and can be considered for funding 

Report Author: 
Richard Rogers, Tidworth Area Board 
Richard.rogers@wiltshire.gov.uk 
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